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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

May 8, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.  
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 5/1/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
The Selectmen discussed a concern from a resident about the possible misuse of a property according to a variance obtained through the Zoning Board.  The Selectmen will research the concern and get back to the resident.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Plumbing Permit for Map 12 Lot 012.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the April Sewer Readings

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a request from a resident for an extra vehicle without a pass to use Stone Pond Beach area for one day in May.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Sewer Abatement request for Map 14 Lot 049.  

The Selectmen discussed the work Mr. Emberley is doing in reference to the Asset Management Grant for the Town Water System, now that the State of New Hampshire funds have been released.  
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to support Diluzio Ambulance, the Town contracted ambulance company, on behalf of the Town, in applying for a grant that will supply Diluzio Ambulance with equipment the Town was entitled to.  The Town Fire Department Chief did not want to apply for the grant, so Diluzio Ambulance had the opportunity to apply for the grant.  Diluzio will be required to provide an inventory to the Selectmen of such equipment the grant supplies.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
The Selectmen reviewed and discussed correspondence concerning a bridge railing that needs to be fixed.  Mr. Tarr will be contacted to determine when the bridge can be fixed and Ms. Booth will contact the complaintant.  

Chairman Harris made the other Selectmen aware of a business that hasn’t applied for a special exception for a business they are conducting and also haven’t applied for a sign permit.  Mrs. Harris will write a letter to the property owner to make them aware they need to present information to the Zoning Board and apply for a sign permit.  

The Selectmen discussed the replacement of the roof on the Pine Grove Cemetery Building.  Mr. Fairfield has stated he has the roofing shingles and will do the work.  

The Selectmen discussed their meeting with Mr. Hayden of Standard Power concerning group net metering.  Ms. Pitt will review information provided and report her findings at the next Selectmen’s meeting.  

The Selectmen reviewed and discussed a request from a mobile ice cream truck business to operated in the Town of Marlborough during the 2017 year.  Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded to allow Mr. Smarty Pants the ability to operate his ice cream business in Marlborough during 2017.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.
Mrs. Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Registers in the amounts of $58,129.96 and $155.02. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,319.06; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $927.24, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,711.43. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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